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31st of March 2006 

Technical and Administrative Services 
Plant Biosecurity 
Biosecurity Australia 
GPO Box 858 
Canberra ACT 2601 

Submitted via email: plantbiosec@daff.gov.au 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Re: Growcom submission on the proposed import of apples from New Zealand 

Growcom is the peak representative body for the fruit and vegetable growing industry in 
Queensland, supporting fruit and vegetable growing enterprises in rural and regional 
areas of the state. Growcom champions the interests of Queensland's 6,500 commercial 
growers operating 3,700 enterprises across the state. This sector provides over 25,000 
jobs and contributes more that $1.5billion to the state economy each year. 

Growcom support the APAL submission and will provide comments from a Queensland 
perspective. Apple growing in Queensland is concentrated in the Granite belt around 
Stanthorpe, with about 60 growers in a 10km radius of Applethorpe. Apple production 
was around 27,913 tonnes in 2004 (up from 24,570 tonnes in 2003) with over one million 
trees under cultivation and an annual production estimate in the range of $40-60 million. 

The major concern for Queensland's pome fruit growers in relation to importing apples 
from New Zealand is the risk of introducing fireblght. Studies of climate show the Granite 
Belt area is particularly favourable to the development of fireblight due to the warmer 
climate, which is the most favourable in Australia and much more so than most apple 
growing areas in the world. Knowing the impact of fireblight overseas, the apple 
producers in Queensland are very concerned about entry with fruit from New Zealand. It 
is very important to recognise that this is a major concern as fireblight would also lead to 
more potential infection periods than in other States and in New Zealand. 

The wider implications of introduced pests and diseases, specifically fireblight, are that it 
extends beyond the field of production horticulture. Many common ornamental plant 
species are extremely susceptible to fireblight, such as those in gardens and parks. As a 
result, there are implications on a broader community scale which also need to be 
recognised. 
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Chief Executive Officer 

Head Office: Floor 1 , 385 St Pauls Terrace Fortttude Valley OLD 4006 PO Box 202 Fortitude Valley OLD 4006 
Tel: 07 3620 3844 Fax: 07 3620 3880 Members' Hotline: 1800 654 222 01S: 1300 137 949 
Email: growcom@growcom.com.au www.growcom.com.au 

Queensland Fruit & Vegetable Growers Ltd trading as Growcom Australia ABN 51 090 816 827 














